
Delegation of W Bracken to Clarington Joint Committee
October 25, 2021

St. Marys Cement's application to amend their current 
ECA to install an "Ultimate Cell Continuous Combustion 

Unit" in the cement kiln in Bowmanville 

(ERO 019-4320)



Supporting Information Document



Page 93 of Supporting Information Document states
UC3 Technology will “promote complete combustion of alternative fuels”



https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carbon_monoxide
Reaction results in more carbon dioxide (CO2)
emissions and ozone; but demonstration study done without 
these units installed so did not measure UC3 emission impacts;
Any additional GHG emissions/impacts should also be 
monitored and accounted for  in future



Appendix C Contains “UC3 Emissions Data”
7-page Document authored by UC3 Manufacturer



Contains many anecdotal comments, but 
Supporting Scientific Evidence/Information and 
Underlying Documents are Missing;
Nothing Provided to Verify Claims for Metals, 
Dioxins/Furans



UTiS Claims CO, NOx, SO2 emissions reduced, but very limited 
data provided is not referenced, no underlying docs provided 
making claims unverifiable
• For example, for reduced CO claim, the following graphs provided, but underlying information, facility 

information for case study not provided, making it untraceable



BCX Report (page 1 of pdf) Relies on UTiS Doc to Support 
Assertion That UC3 installation is “environmentally insignificant
amendment” and therefore “exempt from EBR requirements”



Important Sections/Information Redacted in ESDM Section of Document 
Here Kiln Stack Emissions (Appendix F, page 168 of pdf); ALCF Tonnages Redacted



Appendix H on page 225 of pdf
Completely redated 



ERO Comments Due This Friday, October 29th

• Please ensure Clarington comments

• Timing of this application is questionable, coming right after approval 
to burn 400 tonnes/day of expanded wastes

• Insufficient information and documentation provided

• Also concerns with lack of details on flammability and explosion risk 
with H2 and O2

• All CO2 and GHG emissions must be accounted for

• Impact on GHGs should have been assessed

• No sidestepping of reporting by asserting Hydrogen not a fuel 


